
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
OFFICE OF NAVAL RESEARCH 
ATLANTA REGIONAL OFFICE 

100 ALABAMA STREET, SW 
SUITE 4R15 

ATLANTA, GA  30303-3104 
IN REPLY REFER TO: 

BD243-TG
 VAPI(CPSR) 
 02 NOV 2022 

 Sincerely, 

 James B. Gandy 
 Admin. Officer 

 Bonnie M. Sutphin 
Associate Director of 
Operations  
Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute and State 
University 
300 Turner St. NW 
Blacksburg, VA 24061 

 Dear Ms. Sutphin, 

Enclosed is a copy of the Contractor Purchasing System Review (CPSR) report conducted at your 
institution on September 26-30, 2022. Based upon the results of this review, Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute and State University purchasing system is considered adequate to protect the 
Government’s interest and is approved through October 24, 2025. 

The Virginia Tech submission was received by ONR, and was subsequently deemed satisfactory by 
ONR on October 7, 2022. 

Approval of your purchasing system is given pursuant to FAR Subpart 44.3, and applies to all Federal 
Government contracts to the extent that cross-serving arrangements exist. System approval shall 
automatically terminate at the end of the approval period, or when any significant changes occurs 
In the system, unless approved by the ACO. It may be withdrawn at any time at the discretion of the 
ACO. 

This approval may waive some of the content and advance notification requirements for certain 
subcontracts per the subcontracting clause (FAR 52.244-2 and Agency Supplements). 

If you have any questions, please contact Tyran Golston at the Office of Naval Research Atlanta 
Regional Office (404) 562-1613 or email at tyran.golston@navy.mil. 

Cc: ONR
James Santaniello
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